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Mr. Chair, 

Excellencies,

Ladies and Gentlemen,

The Czech Republic as a EU Member State associates itself with the statement delivered by the European Union. 

We believe that the 8th Ministerial Conference is an important step that moves forward the Multilateral Trading System and the WTO as well. 
Enlarging the WTO membership belongs to the most important outcomes of this Conference. The Czech Republic cordially welcomes Russian Federation, Montenegro, Samoa and Vanuatu in the WTO. 

Let me touch upon some areas where we wish to see higher ambition at the MC8:

· Firstly, we are convinced that only common rejection of protectionism and mutual confidence can result in strengthening the multilateral trading system. WTO must prove its role especially in times of current economic crises. More should be agreed in the areas of anti-protectionism and transparency. A clear political commitment for a standstill would be a bold outcome of this Conference.  

· Secondly, the DDA results are below our expectations. But we must not give up. Thus, we welcome the overall willingness to continue negotiations based on the current mandate.

A work programme on DDA issues in the 2012 is first and necessary step. We should concentrate on reaching the progress in key deliverable areas, such as trade facilitation or non-tariff barriers. These, among others, should be an important part of the so-called early harvest.
We appreciate services waiver for LDCs as a first achievement and believe that more could be done in their favour.  Duty free quota free is a good example. 
· Thirdly, next to the DDA, the WTO needs to update its rulebook, including the Agenda of the 21st century, for example trade-related energy issues or investment.

· Finally, the Czech Republic welcomes the renegotiated GPA. It is a significant contribution to the further opening of public procurement market among 42 members and a clear signal that we are able to agree upon in sensitive areas.
Let’s continue in such an approach in upcoming months.
Thank you! 

